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1740.
Mr B G Bell to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether his department plans to increase the water supply to the KwaNdebele and Moutse areas in the near future; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details; 

(2)
whether the reservoirs in the Siyabushwa area have been enlarged as was stated in a previous reply; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details; 

(3)
whether the planned expansions of the water supply to the area will include areas of the Groblersdal municipality which are not serviced at present; if not, why not; 

(4)
whether the water that will be utilised for this expansion will be underground or surface water; 

(5)
whether such water will be treated in a treatment plant; if not why not; if so, what are the relevant details?  
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REPLY:

(1)
Yes. The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry intends to increase the water supply in the former KwaNdebele and Moutse areas.  A feasibility study is currently being conducted to determine the resources from where additional water can be augmented.  The results from the pre-feasibility study will be available by end of March 2003.

A water conservation and demand management initiative is currently in progress through which water will be distributed more equitably in the area and thus benefit larger areas.

(2)
Yes, my Department increased the clean water reservoirs at the Weltevreden purification works, which relates to the Siyabushwa area.  This resulted in an increase of more than double the storage capacity, which safeguarded the continuous supply of clean water to the area for longer periods if interruptions should occur at the purification plant and/or raw water supply system.

(3)
Yes, the plans to increase the water supply to the area in question will include the Groblersdal Municipality (it is assumed the area referred to is the Greater Groblersdal Local Municipality, which includes a portion of the former Moutse area, that will benefit as well) once it has been determined if the present supply could be conserved and well-managed by all to allow for augmentation to cover the whole of the area.

(4)
The feasibility study will take both options of water augmentation, i.e. underground and surface water into consideration.  The outcome of the study will, however, determine the extent of availability of the two resources.
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(5)
Yes, if surface water will be the preferred viable option, treatment will be done through a treatment plant.  If ground water is found as the sustainable option, then chlorination will be done before water is distributed into the area.  The water quality will comply with the set standards.
